
MINUTES OF THE UNlVERS ITY SENATE

The December 8, 1981 meeting of the University Senate was called to order by
Chairman Stan Tackett at 3:20 p.m. in Pratt Auditorium.

The following Senators were excused from the meeting: R. Anderson, H. Cunningham,
T. Cunningham, Dakak, Davis, Kofoid, Riesenman, Sledzik, Washburn and Wilkie. In
addition, these Senators were also absent: Arroyo, Bright, Chan, Chickos, Flowers,
Halleck, Hershman, Holtz, Johnson, Marquette, McCavitt, McClure, Merryman, Moreau,
Murray, Park, Receski, Robbins, Russell, Staskiewicz, Troxell, VoId, Whitson, Wilson,
Wood, Zoni, Cull, Haugen, Hazlett, Murphy, Andreassi, Aquila, Caldwell, Emerick,
Fabian, Ferris, Gallo, Johnson, Kohl, Lingenfelter, Marciano, Maskrey, Orsini,
Peffer, Phillippi, Psak, Schmucker, Schroder, Serafin, Shepelak, Siwik, Smith,
Taylor, White and Woodard.

Dr. Worthen, IUP President, announced that he, Provost Norton, and David John90~,
a member of the IUP Board of Trustees, attended the meeting yesterday of the Senate
Education Committee, at which the SSHE Bill (SB 506) was reported out of committee.
They attempted to introduce amendments at the committee level which would strengthen
the local control provided by the Bill and specify that funds being appropriated for
the purpose of instruction (which amounts to approximately 46%) be allocated on the
basis of enrollment by program by level. Although a funding amendment was approved,
it was not nearly as strong as that proposed by IUP.

Dr. Worthen also announced on behalf of the IUP Foundation, that a very significant
gift was made by two IUP alumni, Mr. and Mrs. William Leasure. They have deeded to
the Foundation all of the gas rights under Mack Park. Engineers' reports indicate
that there is about 1.7 million mcf of natural gas there. This is a very significant
gift and one which the Foundation will use as a model to encourage others. Details
as to how to get the gas produced, who to sell it to, how to manage the cash
resources, etc., must be worked out. There is the possibility that an endowment will
be built, from which the earnings and interest would be given to the University to
strengthen its academic program.

Chairman Tackett made the following announcements:

1. Spanish 502, which was approved at the November Senate meeting as a dual
level course, will not be submitted to the Board of Trustees as part of
Committee B2 actions because its undergraduate counterpart has not been
submitted to Committee B2.

2. Senate Committees have been working diligently this year, but attendance
at Senate meetings is "sour". His concern is that the constituents of the
Senators who do not attend are not being represented. He has asked
Committee A to look into attendance records for the first four meetings of
the year and to take action according to Senate By-laws.

3. On a motion by Senator Chamberlin, seconded by Senator Simkins, the Senate
approved the following recommendations of the Senate Chairman concerning
the four faculty awards to be presented at Commencement:

a. That the Research and Creative Arts award recipients be
selected by Committee E-I.
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b. That the Outstanding Teacher and Community Service award
recipients be selected by Committee B-1. Two ad hoc members
will be added to Committee B-I to make it representative by
School. The School representatives proposed are:

Business
Education
Fine Arts
Health Services
Home Economics
Humanities & Social Sciences
Natural Sciences & Math
University Services

James Solak
Robert Millward
Richard Knab
William Neal
Ruth Anderson
Mark McNabb
Neil Asting
Diane Duntley

(ad hoc)
(ad hoc)
(ad hoc)
(B-1)
(B-1)
(B-1)
(B-1)
(B-1)

Because the recommendations of these committees must be given to the Commence-
ment Committee by April I, 1982, Senator Duntley moved that the Senate empower the
B-1 Committee/Subcommittee on Faculty Awards to establish appropriate guidelines
and timelines for the processing of the 1982 awards on an ad hoc basis, with the
understanding that the long-term guidelines will be developed during the spring
semester for subsequent years. This motion was seconded by Senator Chamberlin and
passed by the Senate.

On a motion by Senator Gaylor, seconded by Senator Worthen, the minutes of the
November meeting stand approved as published.

Committee A, Rules, made the following announcements:
1.
2.

Next Senate meeting:
Committee A meetings
meeting in Room 210,
because of finals.)

February 9, 1982 (agenda items due: Dec. 15, 1981)
are held the first Tuesday following each Senate
Stabley Library, at 3:15 p.m. (No meeting December 15

Senator Chamberlin, Chairman of Committee A, conducted elections for School
representatives to serve on Subcommittee E-l. The following Schools are to be
represented by members presently serving on Committee E:

Humanities & Social Sciences:
Natural Sciences & Math:
Fine Arts:

Renee Liscinsky
Augusta Syty
Carol Teti

Elections were held to elect representatives from each of the following

Business
Education
Health Services
Home Economics
University Services

Nominees:
Nominees:
Nominees:
Nominees:
Nominees:

Richard Rowell
William Bahn, Carleen Zoni
William Neal
Norma Walker, Ruth Anderson
Crawford Johnson, AI Novels

schools:
ELECTED
Richard Rowell
William Bahn
William Neal
Norma Walker
Crawford Johnson

The above members of Subcommittee E-l will serve the rest of this year and next year.
In the Spring of 1983 the members of Subcommittee E-I will be elected according to
the current By-laws during the scheduled Senate elections.
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The following recommendations of Committee B2, Curriculum, chaired by Senator
K. Jones, were approved:

1. New courses:

a. EX 410 - Senior Seminar in Special Education - 3 s.h.
Gives students who have demonstrated outstanding potential for
contributing to the field, opportunities to explore specific areas in
greater depth than in required courses. Enrollment is by invitation
of the departmental faculty only.

b. SA 441 - Accident Investigation - 3 s.h.
Focuses on the various aspects of accident investigation such as
recent theories associated with accident causes, investigative tech~
niques, data acquisition, structure of investigative reports, manage-
ment responsibilities and remedial actions. Particular emphasis is
placed on determining sequence of events to develop management actions
which will prevent recurrence of accidents. Prerequisite: SA 101 and
Junior Standing.

c. ED 242 - Prestudent Teaching Clinical Experience I - 1 s.h.
Observation/participation in a basic education classroom beginning
not later than the sophomore year.

d. ED 342- prestudent Teaching Clinical Experience II - 1 sh.
Students work toward the development of specific competencies that
relate to individual major fields of teaching. Prerequisite: ED 242.

2. Program Modifications for the B.A. and B.S.Ed. in Chemistry:
a. Change MA 123, 124 to MA 121, 122
b. Change PY 131, 132 to PY 111, 112 (lecture and lab)

3. General Education Substitutions:
a. PH 210 - World Scriptures for PH 110, World Religions
b. PH 330 - Philosophy of Science for PH 221, Symbolic Logic I

4. New Program - B.S. in Physical Education and Sport
Program is a response to individuals who desire to study theory in physical
education and sport and who may want to utilize the subject matter for non-
teaching opportunities:

General Education
Major courses (required)

HP 142 - Foundations of HPER
HP 221 - Human Structure and Function
HP 242 - Emergency Health Care
HP 246 - Biomechanics
HP 344 - Adaptive Physical Education
HP 345 - Basic Sports Medicine
HP 441 - Psychosocial Implications for
HP 442 - Seminar in HPER

Physical Education and Sport Electives
Examples:
HP 200 - Fundamentals of Physical Activity
HP 230 - Aerobic Fitness
HP 343 - Physiology of Exercise
HP 410 - Exercise Prescription
HP 412 - Physical Activity & Stress Mgmt.
HP 413 - Physical Activity & Aging

52 s.h.
21 s.h.

3 s.h.
3 s.h.
1 s.h.
3 s.h.
3 s.h.
Z s.h.

HPER 3 s.h.
3 s.h.

15 s.h.

1
1
3
3
3
3

(Major

s.h.
s.h.
s.h.
s.h.
s.h.
s.h.
Total: 36 s.h.)

36 s.h.
TOTAL: 124 s.h.

Free Electives (Advisement Suggested)
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5. New courses in Health & Physical Education - to be included in the
B.S. in Physical Education and Sport Program:
a. HP 230 - Aerobic Fitness - 2 s.h.

Course offers students an opportunity to participate in a variety of
aerobics activities; will aid fitness leaders in developing and imple-
menting several types of aerobics programs; and will offer current
information on aerobics as preventive medicine. (Two 1 1/2 hour
sessions per week)

b. HP 399 - Internship - 3-12 s.h.
Educational opportunity-which integrates classroom experience with
practical experience in community-service agencies) industrial, busi-
ness, or governmental organizations. Prerequisite: Junior Standing.

c. HP 410 - Exercise Prescription - 3 s.h.
Prerequisite: HP 343 - Physiology of Exercise. Course is designed to
teach individuals to write exercise prescriptions based upon a sub-
ject's tolerance for physical activity. Special emphasis will be given
to risk factors, techniques of evaluation, drugs, injuries, environ-
mental factors, motivation and their role in physical activity assessment.

d. liP 412 - Physical Activity and Stress Management - 3 s.h.
Acquisition of necessary understandings of anxiety and stress to under-
stand the nature, the place they hold in our society, and the inter-
vention strategies as they relate to physical activity.

e. liP 413 - Physical Activity and Aging - 3 s.h.
Prerequisite: None. The goals of the course are to present the major
aspects of physical activity, its importance to the older adult and the
organization of an activity program. Specific attention will be given
to the physiology of physical activity, effects of activity on growth
and aging, exercise prescription, flexibility, overweight and obesity,
and motivational strategies.

6. Four courses to be included in the General Education Program:
a. liP 125 - Basic Tap and Ballroom Dance - I s.h.

The first half of the course will be the techniques and background of
the traditional and modern ballroom dances of the western culture. The
second half of the course will develop basic tap techniques.

b. liP 133 - Racquetball -°1 s.h.
Includes the techniques, rules, equipment and conditioning to play
racquetball. Two meetings per week (labs).

c. HP 161 - Basic Rock Climbing'~ 1 s.h.
Basic principles of rock craft (Fee)

d. HP 163 - Backpacking - 1 s.h.
The knowledge and skills necessary for basic backpacking (Fee)
Three 5-hour sessions plus one weekend trip.

7. Changes in the Dietetic Program
a. Change FN 355 - Nutrition in Disease TO FN 355 - Nutrition in Disease I
b. Change FN 455 - Advanced Nutrition inDisease to FN 455 - Nutrition

and Disease II (latter formerly elective; make required)
c. Drop the following as required courses:

BE 111 - Business Math
EP 302 - Educational Psychology
AG 201 - Principles of Accounting I
CO 200 - Introduction to Computers (required if MA 217 not taken)

d. Change FN 458 - Advanced Human Nutrition from an elective to a
required course.
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8. Approval of an experimental course with the provision that it will be
reviewed by the appropriate Library Committee and submitted to Committee
B-2 and then to the Senate for review and action:
LI 151 - Introduction to Library Resources - 1 s.h.
A lecture/laboratory course which provides an introduction to the
resources of a university library, how those resources are organized,
and how to effectively use those resources (one hour per week).

The Curriculum Committee submitted the following for information:

1. Change HE 315 - Observation in the Nursery School (1 cr.)
HE 316 - Creativity in the Nursery School (1 cr.)
HE 321 - Preschoolers with Special Needs (1 cr.)

TO HE 318 - Topics in Preschool Education (1-3 cr.)
2. Change .CE 251 - Fundamentals of Guidance

TO CE 400 - Teacher Orientation to Guidance Services

Committee F2, Athletics, chaired by Senator Newkerk, submitted the following
for Senate information:

The Committee on Athletic Affairs concurs with the President's recommenda-
tion to appoint a committee to study "Funding of Intercollegiate Athletics at IUP".
The Athletic Policy Committee recommended to the President that he appoint the
following persons to the committee: Nancy Newkerk, Chairperson of Committee F-2;
Robert Stonebraker, Student Co-op Finance Committee, and also a student from the
Co-op Finance Committee; Larry Judge, Sports Information Director; Robert Gaylor,
Special Assistant to the President; Dale Landon, Faculty Representative; Chris
Knowlton, Student Cooperative Association; John Welty, Vice President of Student
Affairs; Norman Norton, Provost and Vice President of Academic Affairs; Ron
Thomas, External Relations Director; Paul McGregor, Alumni Representative; Alice
Dickie, Director of Equal Opportunity in Sport; Mark Haak, Student member of Com-
mittee F-2; an SGA representative; and Herman Sledzik, Ruth Podbielski and Jim
Mill, Athletic Administrators. The Committee also recommended that the President
designate a chairman for this Committee. (The committee has been appointed and
will hold its first meeting later this week.)

On the recommendation of Committee F2, the following guidelines for the use of
Zink Hall facilities were approved:

Zink Hall facilities may be used:
1) for authorized university scheduled activities
2) by IUP students, faculty and adult I-card holders
3) by I-card holders under sixtBen years of age who are accompanied

by a parent or guardian.

All other unauthorized persons will be considered as trespassers.

RATIONALE: There are too many young people coming into the gymnasium which
creates a safety hazard and the equipment is being damaged. These persons
have been jumping off the balcony onto the gymnastic mats. This is obviously
a dangerous practice, in addition to the gymnastic mats being damaged. The
seams are splitting on the mats and we do'not have $7,000 to replace the
mats. This policy is in accordance with the IUP Athletic Facilities Policy
which was approved by the University Senate on December 12, 1978. Item 7
reads: "The Departments of Health and Physical Education and the Athletic



Department have the authority to further restrict the usage of any
facility when necessary to provide for the safety of individuals or the
security of equipment". Item 8 reads: "Signs will be posted at each
facility describing the approve4 policy and indicating that violators
will be asked to leave the facility."

On a motion by Senator Worthen, seconded by Senator Ali, the following recom-
mendation of Committee Bl, Academic Affairs, was returned to the committee for
further discussion and resolution of the questions raised during the Senate
discussion. Committee Bl has recommended approval of the following: "It is an
option for any department to specify courses which cannot be taken after successfully
completing a higher level course in a sequence of courses."

Committee B2, Academic Affairs, submitted the following for Senate information:

a. A department may specify prerequisites for a course and may also specify
course(s) which cannot precede a given course. For example: MA 110
cannot follow MA 121.

b. Committee B-1 has fulfilled its obligation regarding nominations for
Honorary Degrees to be awarded in May 1982, and has transmitted its
recommendations in the required manner to the Office of the President.
Senators are r~ded that this matter does not come before the Senate
for action.

The Graduate Committee's recommendation for approval of the following new
courses was approved:

PH 560 - Philosophy of Language - dual level - 3 cr.
EC 522 - Microeconomic Analysis - dual level - 3 cr.
EC 521 - Macroeconomic Analysis - dual level - 3 cr.

The Graduate Committee submitted the following informational items:

a. Add EM 699 - Independent Study - 3 cr.
EP 699 - Independent Study - 3 cr.
CM 581 --Special Topics - 3 cr.
Non-thesis Option - M.A. Labor Relations Program

b. DROP: AG 521 - Principles of Tax Accounting
c. Change AC 520 - Introduction to Adult Community Education - 3 cr.

TO AC 620 - Introduction to Adult Community Education

Senator Norton suggested that a different method of taking attendance at Senate
meetings be tried. He suggested that Senators initial a roster before entering the
meeting, rather than passing the roster while the meeting is in progress. Committee A
indicated that it will work on this for the February 1982 meeting.

As all business had been conducted, the meeting was adjourned at 4:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Katzbeck
Secretary
University Senate


